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APPLICATION COMPLETE 
 

May 3, 2016 
 
 
 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
2700 Wiles Road  
Pompano Beach, Florida 33073 
thawkins@wm.com 
 
Re:  Application Complete 
 Orange County – Solid Waste 

Facility Name: Vista Landfill, Class III 
Facility ID: 87081  
DEP Application No.: 0165969-028-SO-T3  

 
Dear Mr. Hawkins: 
 
Thank you for your application for permit renewal for the above referenced Facility.  The 
application, DEP Application No. 0165969-028-SO-T3, is considered complete. The Department 
will make every effort to issue the final agency action as quickly as possible. 
 
On February 18, 2016, SCS Engineers submitted on your behalf a permit renewal application for 
Vista Landfill, Class III.  The application form was signed by you on February 16, 2016 as the 
applicant.  Mr. Ravi Kadambala, P.E. of SCS Engineers signed and sealed the application form 
on February 16, 2016 as the Engineer of Record.  Additional submittal was received on April 27, 
2016.  It was the response to FDEP’s Request for Additional Information dated February 29, 
2016.   
 
While most response items were adequate, the information on geotechnical and hydrogeological 
investigation, potable well survey, and property boundary survey were not adequate.  The 
response provided the date (February 14, 2000) when the landfill acreage of 37 was originally 
permitted.  Permit modification applications to increase the disposal area have been submitted 
twice since 2000.  One was in May 16, 2002 (from 37 to 70 acres) and another was in June 17, 
2004 (from 70 to 102 acres).  Although geotechnical and hydrogeological investigation, potable 
well survey, and property boundary survey documentation were provided at time of the permit 
modification submittals, those two permit modifications for the increased disposal acreage were 
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not mentioned in the response received on April 26, 2016.  These permit modification 
applications will be cited in the permit so that it has complete information about the landfill from 
the beginning to the present. 
 
The Department approves the estimated closing cost and 30-year long-term care cost for Cells 
1,2,3 and 4 as $4,477,942.27 and $3,338,143.62 ($111,271.45 per year x 30 years) respectively. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Laxsamee Levin by telephone at 407-897-4313 or by e-
mail at Laxsamee.Levin@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Environmental Administrator 
Waste, Air, & Stormwater Permitting  
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
v. 1.1 
 
cc: 
Deborah Perez, WMIF, dperez@wm.com 
Sheree Grant, WMIF, sgrant@wm.com 
Ravi Kadambala, Ph.D., P.E., SCS Engineers, RKadambala@scsengineers.com 
Myles Clewner, L.E.P., SCS Engineers, MClewner@scsengineers.com 
Corey Dilmore, P.E., FDEP Tallahassee, Corey.Dilmore@dep.state.fl.us 
Susan Eldredge, FDEP Tallahassee, Susan.F.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
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